
JANWARY 13, 1965

HONORABLE WILLARS W. WIRTZ
OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY OF LABOR

'. WASHINGTON, D. C.

DEAR MR. STORETARY

1 WiSH TO THANK YOU AND CONGRATULATE YOU FOR THE FINE »- .#-
WORK THAT YOU ARE DOING IN BEHALF OF ALL THE PEOPLE, SPECIFICALLY
THE AMERICAN PEOPLC OF MEXICAN ORIGIN.

1 AM HOP I NG T HAT W 1 T H T HE WAR ON POVERTY OUR ECONOMIC
S ITUAT I ON Wt LL i MPROVE, HOWEVER, | BEL IEVE THAT ONE OF THE
MOST IMPORTANT SINGLE FACTOR IN ;MPROVING THIS CONDITION 15
THE FACT THAT THE BRACERO PROGRAM IS FINISHED.

1 AM WELL ACQUAINTED WITH THE SITUATION, AND 1 WANT TO
ASSURE YOU THAT THE GROWERS ARE GOING TO MOAN, GROAN, AND #*.
COMf'LA IN IN THEIR EFFORTS TO CONT I NUE GETTiNG CHEAP LABOR FROM ~****=
ANY SOURCE. HOWEVER* 00 NOT LET THR; MOANING, GROANING AND
COMPLAINf NG UPSET YOU BECAUSE )HEN HAVE ALWAYS DONE THESE VERY
THINGS.

| N THE MEANWHILE AFTER 80*AE T IME HAS ELAPSED AND THE
GROWERS REAL:ZE 'THAT THERE ¥m„j. BE NO MORE CHEAP LABOR, THERE
W#LL BC A HAPPY MEDIUM BETWEEN THS MAJOR*TY OF THE GROWERS AND
WORKERS.Y WPSH*Na YOU AND YOUR VERY FINE OEPARTMENT A HAPPY AND
SUCCE **FUL NEW YEAR, | REMAIN

YOURS VERY TRULY

RECTOR P. GARCIA, MD
HPG/ve


